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MAY NEWSLETTER

The end of the final semester of school approaches, but there is still a lot to learn and do in classrooms and throughout the school.  Hopefully, our grade eight students have demonstrated personal and social responsibility and leadership with their studies to successfully complete the balance of their school year to prepare for graduation to the Secondary Division for grade nine at TDSB Secondary Schools. Graduation, Award and farewell plans are planned and more information will be provided by the grade eight staff at a later date.  Thank you to Ms. Hendershot, Ms. Awara, Mr. Volpe, 
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and the volunteer parents and Student Council for their plans, preparations and organization for the June 2019 Graduation.

Co-curricular activities are alive and well at St Andrews!!  The active staff are thanked and appreciated for their time, energy, and efforts beyond the classroom curriculum. Thank you Ms. Awara, Mr. Lewis and the Red Maple Book Club for attending the TDSB annual Canadian Book Fair event, Forest of Reading at the Harbourfront Centre this month.  Books are great friends, keep reading!  
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Ms. Awara leads the Intermediate Student Council. Together, with Ms. Hendershot, special fundraisers took place at Family Fitness Night- Drumfit, Bake Sales and every Friday with Freeze Fridays to support this year’s gr. 8 Graduation.  The Student Council also promotes and tallies Houseleague points for School Spirit Days!  May’s Spirit Day featured wearing the colours of your Houseleague Team.  Thank you for your leadership!

The Intermediate students had a mathematics leadership opportunity, led by Ms. Awara. Several students practiced and worked extra hard with their math abilities to take part in the prestigious math challenge-The Gauss Math Contest organized province-wide by the University of Waterloo. Congratulations to all of our Gr. 7 & 8 students! The students were recognized with special certificates for being contestants in this year’s competition.

With thanks and appreciation to the Folk Dance coaches and students for their hard work since January.  Their season culminates on June 10th with an outdoor dance jamboree event that all parents are welcome to attend at Cedarbrae C.I. at 6:00-8:00 p.m.  Mrs. Silver, Mrs. Minniti, Ms. Punia, and Ms. Awara are congratulated on their leadership and the students’ excellent display of talent!

Physical Fitness and athletics continue to have a focus this month during Track & Field practices and events. Thank you to Mr. Withrow, Mr. Volpe, Mr. Bartlett, Ms. Hendershot, Mr. Denov and staff for organizing, coaching, driving, supervising, encouraging the students to practice and present their athletic talents at the annual TDSB East Track & Field meets at Birchmount Stadium.  Student athletes will compete at Birchmount Stadium again in June at the East Conference Finals and the TDSB Finals. Well done students and coaches!  
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Ms. Brown and Mr. Gregg coached the Intermediate Co-Ed Softball team this month, featuring a tournament with other schools at Anson Park PS to showcase their talents.

St. Andrews welcomed our newest pupils and their parents this month at the “Welcome to Kindergarten” event.  A wonderful afternoon of information and educational parent-child learning activities was enjoyed by all.  Special thanks to Mr. Truong, Mrs. Huerto, Mr. Gregg, Mrs. Cameron, Mrs. Hanna, Ms. Sander, and Ms. Bots for their planning, organizing, and assisting during this important welcoming activity! 
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The Kindergarten students have planted their “Kinder Garden” for this year!  Thank you to Mrs. Cameron, Mr. Gregg, Mr. Truong, Mrs. Huerto, Mrs. Hanna, Ms. Sander and Ms. Bots for their environmental leadership with our youngest learners.  Bird feeders are monitored and filled to keep the birds healthy and happy. The soil is tilled and planted with seasonal vegetables so that our Kindergartens can take part in hands-on, active learning inquiry studies about plants and how they grow. 

With thanks to our active School Council for many activities this month!  Karen Kerry from Aisling Discoveries Child and Family Centre was the special presenter at an evening for parents for a workshop about student Self-Regulation. Ms. Kerry also worked with the students in Kindergarten- Gr. 3 this month and into June to conduct student workshops in the classroom about “Kids Have Stress Too” and the “Zones of Regulation.”  Some helpful sites for parents from Ms. Kerry include:  Awesome and In Control, Belly Breathing-Sesame Street, 1, 2, 3 Magic by Dr. Phalen, Pinterest for Zones Kit, and the websites for Kids Have Stress Too and Zones of Regulation.  Thank you School Council and Karen Kerry!

The St. Andrews PS School Council also provided special programs for our students this month. They sponsored the Toronto Inner City Rugby Foundation student workshops to learn a new sport-Rugby! Students enjoyed learning new skills safely and age-appropriately in a non-contact sport.[image: image5.png]


 Thank you to our School Council for the provision of a special a cappella musical performance for all grades, by the travelling musicians- Cadence!  Joyful musical sounds and harmonies were experienced by students who chimed in with favourite tunes. A wonderful performance was enjoyed by all!

Thank you to our School Council for the May Pizza Lunch fundraiser! This monthly treat is enjoyed by students and parents alike. Pizza Lunches will resume in September 2019. The St. Andrews School Council hosted Family Fitness Night featuring Drumfit this month.  An active and fun family time took place with drum sticks, fitness balls, music and a dynamic instructor!  Congratulations to our School Council for their promotion of academic, social-emotional, athletic and well-being activities and initiatives for our students and staff.
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Our St. Andrews PS School Council culminates this school year with the annual Fun Fair.  Please be sure to join us and invite family and friends to this year’s exciting event!  The fun begins at 5:00 p.m. on Fri. June 14th!  Many thanks to our School Council Fun Fair committee for their many hours of time, meetings and preparations!  Thank you to our students, families and staff for the preparation of baskets to auction at the event! Thank you to our student, parent, and staff volunteers to supervise the tables and activities at the Fun Fair!  We look forward to a wonderful time and to raise funds to support the multi-year TDSB project to design and build an outdoor classroom learning space for the students and community of St. Andrews PS.  See you at the Fun Fair!!

May has been an incredibly busy month!  The staff and students continue to be involved in teaching and learning, with many special excursions to various locations and additional excursions planned for the balance of the school year. 

On behalf of the TDSB and St. Andrews P.S.  we extend best wishes to all of the students and families who celebrated Ramadan, Mother’s Day, Victoria Day, and Cinco de Mayo this month. TDSB honoured Jewish Heritage Month and Asian Heritage month this May.  We hope you enjoyed festive times with family & friends!

Ms. K. Rainford





Principal


